Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for November 27, 2007

Regular Meeting ( High School Media Center

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bruce Baird, Bev DeNune, Keith Edmonds (absent ( Karen Joseph)

Directors: Dan McDonnell, Katie Baker (absent (Howard Emswiler, Barb Triplett, Robert & Milly Shaffer) 

President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 7:07 pm.  (Adjourned 7:55pm)

Tom opened the meeting with copies of the last meeting, October 23, 2007; motion to waive the reading of the meeting by Bruce, second by Dan, all in favor, motion carried.  {Minutes are posted also on the website and provided to members prior to the meeting.)

President’s Report: 

Tom welcomed all and extended a hope that all had a happy & blessed Thanksgiving. Tom reminded us that we would not have a scheduled meeting in December.

Vice President’s Report: 
No report ~ 

Treasurer’s Report:

Account Balance – Review of income and expense activity showed our present account balance as $2,130.85
+ A deposit of $140.00 = $2,270.85 – motion to accept by Katie, second by Tom, all in favor, motion carried. (End of year reminder to close the books and prepare reports)  

Committee Reports:

Finance Committee – No report ~ 

Membership – Bev presented 7 new to be reviewed and posted on web.    

Newsletter – Various discussions with Tom requesting articles of the football team, the street sign, Hornets Way, honoring Lickings Heights win over Watkins Memorial, Alumni football players night, Band happenings and death of ex-superintendent Janice Striet. It was decided that the Newsletter would be in color and be bi-annual – April & November. After various discussion to involve current students in our Newsletter contents, it was concluded that Katie would develop an outline/guideline for future Newsletters. Tom requested for the articles for inclusion to be emailed to him ASAP. 

Bell Tower – The brick walk way had the recent received bricks installed, shrubs trimmed and all fall maintenance completed early October.

Webmaster – Dan reported that all activity is current and up to date. The football and band activity has been removed to post Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Dan reported that the reunion site has been groomed of old announcements and he has emailed the contacts encouraging their involvement of participation in our association. 

Historical – No report ~      

Old Business:

        “See Newsletter block above”

New Business: 

Letter from IRS – requesting exemptions – contributions – public/private, etc. Discussion conclusion – Tom will send it to all officers to review, needs to be filed with the IRS within 90 days after the end of 2007. 

Comments & Announcements – brief discussion about two newly deceased alumni – research is necessary to gather confirmation for web posting.  
We would like to extend an invitation to all members to attend your associations’ officers and board of directors meeting which is on every 4th Tuesday of the month…..    

Next meeting will be 7:00pm Tuesday, January 22nd at the High School Media Center.

Dan moved to adjourn, second by Bruce, all in favor, motion carried

Submitted by: Keith Edmonds – Recording Secretary

